

Sunday, June 21, 2020 10:00 a.m.



Pastor Jacks video clip can be viewed at <u>www.HMCFreeman.org</u>

Text: Proverbs 4:20-27; Philippians 2:1-11
Title: "Take Care of Each Other"

Hutterthal Church offerings: As you know, church expenses continue to come in on schedule whether we meet or not. It would be much appreciated if you could send your regular offering checks to our church treasurer, John Clem, at his personal address: **PO Box 493, Freeman, SD 57029.** Or it may be given electronically as

Chad has provided an opportunity for you **to give on-line** to HMC through our church website. If you are interested, go to the website and **click "offering".** Please note that this is a credit card transaction and the regular card fee would be subtracted from your gift. If you have questions, you may contact Chad.

Or place your offering Sunday morning, in the offering plate in the foyer $\mbox{.}$

HMC Congregational Ministries June project is for the Yankton Banquet. A cash donation is needed to cover the expenses. Send your donation to Joyce Hofer P.O. Box 548, Freeman SD 57029. OR in the marked mailbox slot at HMC. We will be NOT SERVING this year but still furnishing the food.

In anticipation of getting a new pastor, we are preparing to update the **Pictoral Directory**. We request that you look at your page in the directory and decide if you want to update it. If you want to have a different picture, we ask that you supply that picture along with any change in the information on your page. Please send the picture and updated information to hutterthal@goldenwest.net or put any changes in the her mail box @ HMC. **All info goes to Kathy by July 12.**

Rural Revival will hold the annual membership meeting and election of officers on Monday, June 22 at 7:30 p.m. in the Upper Meeting Room of the Et Cetera Shoppe in Freeman. Following that meeting will be the regular monthly meeting. The meetings will also be on the internet through a Zoom web meeting. Come see what we're all about!

The June edition of On the Level is now available from Mennonite Disaster Service. In our current issue, you can read how MDS volunteers helped Hesston College make modifications to campus housing to improve student health and safety. You can learn how MDS innovation and creativity is helping to bring a flood victim home after four years of waiting. Plus MDS shares how it is planning and visioning for an eventual return to projects. Click on this link to read more: https://conta.cc/2UX1MVZ

MCC in North Newton is open on a limited basis Monday-Friday, 8 a.m. to 12 p.m. and 1 p.m. to 5 p.m. Following the biblical call to love our neighbors as ourselves, there are several COVID-19 protocols in place when you visit MCC. Please take your time, read the posted signs and follow the directions to the best of your ability. Masks are required and some are available, if needed. The material resources center and warehouse are not open to volunteer groups at this time, except for a handful of essential volunteers. Material resource donations are being accepted in the 24-hour donation room on the northeast side of the building for contactless drop-offs. If you need to meet with a staff person, please call the office and set up an appointment with that person at 316.283.2720 or email centralstates@mcc.org.

Prayer Request:

- Pray for Pastor Jack and Cathy as they leave Hutterthal, knowing many friendships have rooted and we will miss each other. Bless them with time to relax and be refreshed, time to spend with each other and their family. Grant them new opportunities to use their many gifts in our Lord's service. May they feel Your presence near to them and keep them safe always.
- Thank God for fathers who personify the love of God as they
 assume their role as teachers. Teaching God's way of love is
 built on loving, caring and trusting relationships through
 singing, storytelling and playing games. Teachable moments
 may come while engaging children in family projects that
 reach out to others or while caring for God's creation



June Projects

<u>Congregational Ministries:</u> Yankton Banquet, Cash project Send your cash donation to Joyce Hofer P.O. Box 548, Freeman SD 57029.

Children's S.S. MCC

Pastor Jack Scandrett Contact Information: email: jackscandrett4@gmail.com Pastor Jack's Mobile: 605.679.0258 Church Office contact: 605.925.7186 email: Hutterthal@goldenwest.net Web page: www.hmcfreeman.org